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1. IEEE Switchgear Committee, HVCB Quality & Reliability WG met in St Pete, FL on 2003-05-07. 

2. The meeting attended by 22 members and 12 guests.  

3. The WG discussed the merit of combining the guide for circuit breakers with the Guide to Preparing Circuit Breaker Specifications C37.12 (recently transferred from NEMA).  The C37.12 WG is now developing a list of topics for inclusion in specifications, which could include instruction manuals.  However, the consensus was to develop a separate guide for circuit breaker instructions.

The HVCB Q&R WG has already started to prepare an initial draft outline of an IEEE Guide for Content of Circuit Breaker Instruction Manuals.  Membership in this group is to be confirmed and the outline of the content will be upgraded with assistance from manufacturers (who have agreed to provide an outline of their commonly used instruction manuals) and utilities (who have agreed to provide a summary of their instruction requirements).

4. The formation of CIGRE A3 Study Committee includes the former SC13 circuit breaker responsibilities and now includes all substation equipment except power transformers and reactors.  CIGRE is developing surveys for the following equipment rated above 72.5 kV:

a. SF6 single pressure SF6 circuit breakers manufactured since 1985

b. Disconnect and grounding switches with no age restriction

c. Conventional instrument transformers with no age restriction

d. The intention is to issue the survey by the end of 2003 so that data can be collected from the years 2004 to 2007 inclusive.  The Internet will be utilized for the collection of this data.  

e. IEEE representatives are Andre Giboulet (andre.giboulet@vatech-td.fr) and Bill Bergman (bergman@ieee.org).  Support to respondents and coordination of responses from North America will be provided from John Skog (john.skog@mtec2000.com) from USA and Bill Bergman (bergman@ieee.org) from Canada.  

5. NETA have discontinued their efforts to develop guides for HV airblast and bulk oil circuit breakers.  When NETA resources permit they will invite IEEE participation in the development of any future efforts in HV circuit breaker acceptance and test documents.
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